
Generous Fisher Donation Enables  
CMES Training Enhancement 

 
During the recent meeting of 
the M.E.B.A. Benefit Plans 
Trustees at the Calhoon 
M.E.B.A. Engineering School, 
a simple ceremony was held to 
dedicate the newly-renovated 
and updated computing 
equipment and supporting IT 
systems in classrooms 106 and 
107.  
 
The funding to accomplish the 
modernization was enabled by 

long-time, highly-respected company Trustee Phil Fisher of 
Keystone Shipping. On many occasions, Phil has generously 
sponsored the acquisition or improvements to existing assets 
in support of the School's training mission and students' on-
campus well-being. M.E.B.A. members have deep-
appreciation for Phil Fisher’s generosity and allegiance to the 
industry. 

The aforementioned Fisher (at right) with the Chairman of 
the M.E.B.A. Training Plan Marshall Ainley. 


